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HISTORY. CELEBRATED DAILY.

ANNUAL MEETING
PROGRAM

Welcome and Call to Order

Executive Director’s Message	

Introduction of Board Members and
Executive Committee

Rodriguez Service Award

George C. Cunningham Award

Speaker Introduction

Lecture
Citizens of London: The Americans 
Who Helped Britain Survive Its 
Darkest Hour

Adjourn

Lewis Glenn

Sherri Jones

Lewis Glenn

Lewis Glenn

Mimi Rogers

Mimi Rogers

Lynne Olson

Kevin Lokey

The mission of the Historical Society is to tell the inspiring 
stories of Coastal Georgia through the collections and historic 
structures entrusted to its care. Our purpose is to preserve 
and share these cultural resources, which illuminate our past 
and give meaning and value to the present and future.
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FEATURED SPEAKER:
LYNNE OLSON

SOCIETY LEADERSHIP

In today’s presentation, New York Times-bestselling author, Lynne Olson, 
will tell the engrossing behind-the-scenes story of how the United 
States and Britain forged their crucial World War II alliance, as seen from 
the viewpoint of three key Americans in wartime London: Edward R. 
Murrow, the pioneer journalist whose dramatic radio broadcasts rallied 
America to Britain’s cause; Averell Harriman, the wealthy financier who 
ran FDR’s Lend-Lease program in London; and John Gilbert Winant, the 
shy, idealistic U.S. ambassador to Britain. Biographer Walter Isaacson has 
called Olson’s book, Citizens of London, “a triumph of research and 
storytelling…history on an intimate level.” 

Born in Hawaii, Olson graduated magna cum laude from the University  
of Arizona. Before becoming a full-time author, she worked as a journalist 
for ten years, first with the Associated Press as a national feature writer 
in New York, a foreign correspondent in AP’s Moscow bureau, and a 
political reporter in Washington. She left the AP to join the Washington 
bureau of the Baltimore Sun, where she covered national politics and 
eventually the White House. 

Olson is author of eight books on history, most of which deal in some 
way with World War II and Britain’s crucial role in that conflict. Former 
U.S. Secretary of State Madeleine Albright has called Olson “our era’s 
foremost chronicler of World War II politics and diplomacy.” Her book, 
Citizens of London, was selected by the American Library Association as 
one of its top nonfiction books in 2010. It was also included on Amazon’s 
list of best books of the year. 

STAFF

Sherri Jones, Executive Director
Mimi Rogers, Curator
Sandy Jensen, Education Director
Kim Campbell, Home Front Museum Site Manager
Nina Witman, Development and Membership Coordinator
Leigh Ann Stroud, Public Relations Director

Jessica Aldridge, Events Coordinator
Marsha Johnson, Office Manager
Kathy O’Brien, Store Manager

Buddy Sullivan, Senior Historian
Nick Honerkamp, Ph.D., Consulting Archaeologist

2018 BOARD OF DIRECTORS

Executive Committee 
Lewis Glenn, President
Hillary Stringfellow, Immediate Past President
Kevin Lokey, Vice President
Mike Martin, Finance
Ralph Jernigan, Endowments
Kay Cantrell, Facilities
Brenda Jones, Development
Janis Rodriguez, Collections and Education
Sherri Jones, Executive Director
Mimi Rogers, Curator

Cindy Rackley
Mary Schellhorn 
Bill Stembler
Brenda Thompson

Myrna Crook
Jim DeLong
Duane Harris
Sally Hawie
Tom Heagy
Jeanne Kaufmann
Reg Murphy
Jan Payne

2019 BOARD OF DIRECTORS

Executive Committee 
Kevin Lokey, President
Lewis Glenn, Immediate Past President
Duane Harris, Vice President
Mike Martin, Finance
Janis Rodriguez, Collections and Education
Mary Schellhorn, Development
Sherri Jones, Executive Director
Mimi Rogers, Curator

Jeanne Kaufmann
Reg Murphy
Jan Payne
Janis Rehlaender
Bill Stembler
Brenda Thompson

Keith Calhoun
Kay Cantrell
Myrna Crook
Jim DeLong
David Furnish
Lucy Glasebrook
Sally Hawie
Tom Heagy

HONORARY TRUSTEES

Mary Burdell
Albert Fendig
Albert F. Shelander
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PRESIDENT’S REPORT

	 It has been an incredible honor to be President of 
the Coastal Georgia Historical Society during this amazing 
time!  We opened the new World War II Home Front 
Museum at the Historic Coast Guard Station on December 
8, 2018.   The opening was the culmination of four years of 
extraordinary efforts by the staff, Board of Directors, and 
Victory Campaign Committee, and the generous support of 
our members and community.  Special kudos to Sherri Jones 
and Mimi Rogers for their unbelievable commitment to make 
this exceptional project a reality.  While the highlight of 2018 
was the opening of the new museum, the Society continued 
to provide our regular calendar of events for our members.  
This annual report includes a detailed description of the past 
year’s accomplishments, and I encourage you to review the 
impressive list of activities.  I would like to note that our events 
such as Journeys, the Chautauqua Lectures, membership 
meetings, and Little Light Music concerts are all filled to 
capacity—I want to thank you, our members, for your support 
and commitment to the Society.
	 The Society is a center for cultural and educational 
excellence in our community.  We have a strong organization 
with a clear mission, committed leadership, and ambitious 
goals.  I am grateful to our Board members who actively 
participate on the Executive, Finance, Development, Facilities, 
and Collections and Education committees.  The results of the 
past four years have positioned the Society well as we begin 
strategic planning for 2020 – 2024.
	 As 2018 draws to a close, the Board of Directors 
extends a special thank you to Ralph Jernigan, Brenda Jones, 
Cindy Rackley, Janis Rodriguez, and Hillary Stringfellow who 
are completing their terms of service on the Board.  Ralph 
has been on the Board since 2013 and served on the Finance 
Committee, in charge of the Society’s endowments, from 
2015 – 2018.  Brenda joined the Board in 2016, and served as 
Chair of the Development Committee from 2016 – 2018 after 

being a non-Board member of the committee from 2014 – 
2015.  Cindy has been on the Board since 2013, was a member 
and Chair of the Development Committee, and served as 
Secretary of the Executive Committee from 2015 – 2018.  Janis 
joined the Board in 2013, served as Chair of the Collections 
and Education Committee during her entire Board tenure, 
and as a volunteer provides invaluable assistance with the 
archives and development of museum exhibits.  Hillary joined 
the Board in 2011, and served on the Executive Committee as 
Vice President, President in 2015 and 2016, and Immediate 
Past President in 2017 and 2018.  All of these individuals have 
generously given their time, talents, and resources, and we 
thank them for their devoted leadership.  I would also like 
to welcome our new Board members, Keith Calhoun, David 
Furnish, Lucy Glasebrook, and Janis Rehlaender.
	 Looking forward to a new year, I am energized by the 
fact that the people who deliver our mission—Board, staff, and 
volunteers—have a proven track record of excellence and 
achievement and that the service we provide our community is 
making a distinctive impact.  
	 It has been my pleasure to be part of such a dynamic 
organization.  I thank you for the opportunity to serve as 
President and I look forward to my continued involvement as 
Immediate Past President.  I will do all I can to support our new 
Board President, Kevin Lokey, as he assumes his new office in 
2019.
	 Thank you again for your membership, your 
attendance at Society programs, your volunteer time, and your 
dedication to our mission. 

Happy New Year!

Lewis Glenn
President
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EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR’S  REPORT

	 On December 8, 2018 – exactly 77 years after America 
entered WWII, the Coastal Georgia Historical Society opened 
the World War II Home Front Museum on St. Simons. The 3,595 
square-foot Home Front Museum—built in the refurbished 
Coast Guard Station and boathouse—tells the stories of 
Navy pilots, blimp crews, Civil Air Patrolmen, radar operators, 
shipyard workers, Coast Guardsmen, and civilians who united 
as a community to defend the coast and the nation from the 
ever-present threat of Axis attacks. Personal stories of these 
men, women and children who lived in Coastal Georgia at 
the time are told throughout the museum, using interviews, 
artifacts, documents, and photographs from the Society’s 
collection.
	 So many have played a role in making this remarkable 
project possible.  Their contributions range from sharing 
first-hand accounts of what happened to them or their 
families during WWII, to donating artifacts and photographs, 
or contributing to the construction, landscaping and other 
enhancements to create the beautiful and welcoming museum 
and campus.  We are especially grateful to Glynn County for 
entrusting the historic buildings to our organization.  December 
8th was a celebration of the end of a four-year long project.  
However, it also marks the beginning of all that is to come 
in this iconic place.  I am truly grateful to you for sharing our 
enthusiasm to tell this community’s home front story.
	 Approximately 250 people attended the December 
8th celebration including many who worked in the Liberty 
shipyards or trained at NAS Glynco or NAS St. Simons.  Dr. Rob 
Citino, Senior Historian at the National World War II Museum 
spoke on the significance of the home front story.  Dr. Citino 
served as consultant on the National World War II Museum’s 
most recent project, The Arsenal of Democracy, which tells 

	 Unabashedly, the Society approached the very best 
museum designers to create state of the art exhibits, which 
provide authentic and meaningful activities for visitors of all 
ages to learn about this critical period in our nation’s history.  
Gallagher & Associates is the lead designer at the National 
WWII Museum in New Orleans and many other exceptional 
projects around the world.  Gallagher assembled a top-notch 
team who brought enormous imagination, creativity and depth 
of experience to the project. 1220 Exhibits of Nashville, TN 
joined the team a year ago to bring the designs to life.  1220 
Exhibits hired Silver Oaks Communications of Moline, IL 
shortly afterwards to produce the audio visual and interactive 
elements in the new museum.  
	 Immersive galleries and interactive exhibits provide 
an engaging and educational experience for schoolchildren.  
The new museum recreates iconic home front scenes such as 
a bond drive booth and an A&P Food storefront for rationed 
products.  Interactive experiences will allow schoolchildren 
and visitors of all ages to try their hand at plane spotting, 
directing fighter pilot squadrons using radar technology, and 
building and tracking the voyages of various Liberty ships 
built in Brunswick.  Now that the new museum is open, our 
Education Director is developing a program to familiarize Glynn 
County teachers with the new exhibits.  We are also reaching 
out to school systems throughout Georgia to make them 
aware of this valuable teaching tool, which closely aligns with 
state curriculum requirements.  The Georgia State Curriculum 
requires students to learn the impact of World War II on the 
state and its role in World War II.  The campus now includes 
facilities that will allow the museum to accommodate school 
groups, including an Education Pavilion, a dig area to host 
archaeology programs, and a detached restroom building.

the home front story from a national perspective.  We have 
received many positive comments and messages from guests 
at the opening events, including many handwritten notes from 
people who gave first-hand accounts.  A blog post on the King 
and Prince Beach & Golf Resort website says that, “December 
2018 marks a monumental time for St. Simons Island with the 
opening of the World War II Home Front Museum. …We had the 
honor of attending the private opening ceremonies December 
8, 2018.  As one of the most humbling opportunities, it was 
moving to be able to share the museum with the veterans and 
family members in attendance.” (To read the complete blog, 
see https://blog.kingandprince.com.)  Gallagher & Associates 
is featuring the new museum on their website.  They said, “The 
museum has great stories and a big heart. Our partners were 
so passionate, dedicating every day for the past few years to 
bringing these inspiring local stories to life.”
	 A U. S. Coast Guard Station built in 1937, which 
President Roosevelt transferred to the Department of the Navy 
in 1941, is at the heart of the story.  This project has preserved 
the Historic Coast Guard Station and transformed it into a 
valuable cultural attraction on a par with the Lighthouse site.  
This museum tells the story of our community, in a time of 
worldwide war, the likes of which the world had never seen.  
This is the moment that the new museum seeks to recall, a 
moment in which democracy and freedom hung in the balance. 
Of course, we can multiply that “community” many times over, 
because every American household and every American 
community gave to the war effort, including the very lives of 
their own sons and daughters. Remarkably, in this community, 
the war became shockingly REAL, the enemy was HERE, and 
the contribution that Coastal Georgia offered was as concrete 
as any military engagement overseas. 

	 In addition to schools, the new museum has created 
a platform for the Society to build partnerships with other 
museums across the state, region, and country.  Working 
together with Scott Loehr, the President of the National Mighty 
Eighth Museum in Pooler, GA, we have plans to establish 
a military museum network across the state to provide 
specialized tours and programs for our members.  The 
National World War II Museum, which is creating a national 
museum affiliates network to expand educational outreach, 
has interviewed us for their new initiative, launching in 2020.  
We are hopeful that these partnerships will increase visitation, 
enhance programming, and create valuable educational 
opportunities.
	 According to our research, Glynn County is the only 
county nationwide to operate three critical facilities during 
WWII: a Liberty shipyard, an airship base, and naval radar 
training facilities. We have an extraordinary story to tell!  With 
your help, not only this community, but also thousands of 
visitors from across the nation, will now be able to visit the 
Home Front Museum and learn how Coastal Georgians joined 
communities across America to do their part in the global fight 
for democracy and freedom. 

Sherri Jones
Executive Director
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2018 FINANCIAL REPORT
(Un-Audited)

* Authorized transfer from general endowment to operations during the year.	
**Non-Cash Charge	

Operations
Revenues
Transfer from General Endowment*
Expenses (Excluding Depreciation of $154,925**)
Net Loss from Operations	

$ 
$ 
$
$

1,160,100
65,000           

1,254,500
29,400

(                )
(            )

$
$

1,439,294 
1,186,742  

$
$

352,611 
315,090 

$
$

3,815,395
3,722,533

General Endowment
Beginning of Year Balance
End of Year Balance (Net of $65,000 Transfer to Op. Acct.*)

Keeper’s Dwelling Endowment
Beginning of Year Balance
End of Year Balance

Coast Guard Station Capital Campaign	 		
Gifts and Pledges
Cost of Project	

2018: HIGHLIGHTS OF AN EXCITING YEAR

The Society’s primary service to the community continues to 
be providing stewardship and public access to the St. Simons 
Lighthouse Museum and Coast Guard Station. Many of the year’s 
activities related to planning, fundraising, and collecting for the 
development of the new World War II Home Front Museum which 
opened on December 8, 2018. 

Programs, Lectures, and Events

The A.W. Jones Heritage Center serves as the venue for a full 
schedule of activities and lectures, as well as providing space  
for the Society’s offices, archives, library, the Museum Store,  
and event rentals.  

     Society Senior Historian Buddy Sullivan, presented his annual 
six-week course, “An Overview of Coastal Georgia’s History,” 
January 16 through February 20. The course attracted  
116 participants. 

Museum Visitation
         General Admission			  36,923
         Group Tours			   45
         Participants	  		  1624
         School Tours			   29
         Children				    1,352

Educational Programming
         Attendees at lectures,  
         special tours, and children’s 
         programs 				    3,296

Events
         Little Light Music 
         Concert Series Attendees		  5,000
         Number of Events		   	 60         

     The Society’s Annual Meeting was held on January 21 
in The Cloister Ballroom on Sea Island.  Keynote speaker 
Donald L. Miller, Ph.D., presented a lecture entitled “Supreme 
City: Manhattan During the Jazz Age.” Dr. Miller is an author, 
historian, professor of History at Lafayette College, and 
has hosted or co-produced more than thirty television 
documentaries. In a lecture based on his critically acclaimed 
book, Supreme City: How Jazz Age Manhattan Gave Birth 
to Modern America, Dr. Miller examined the transformative 
decade of the 1920s when New York City became the cultural 
and commercial center of the country. Over 250 members and 
guests were in attendance. 
	 John “Jack” O’Hagan was awarded the Cunningham 
Bowl, and Irwin R. Berman, MD, was awarded the Rodriguez 
Service Award for extraordinary service to the Society. Three 
new board members were announced at the meeting: Jan 
Payne, Bill Stembler, and Mary Schellhorn.

     For Georgia History Day on February 2, volunteer Cesar 
Rodriguez and Education Director Sandy Jensen presented a 
program about the Lighthouse to 4th graders at Oglethorpe 
Point Elementary School. 

     The St. Simons Lighthouse Museum participated in the 
Georgia History Festival’s Super Museum Sunday on February 
4 where we opened the museum free of charge.

     The Society co-sponsored National History Day on March 
8 with the Georgia Humanities Council and LaGrange College 
in partnership with Mercer University. Over the course of the 
school year, students selected a topic related to this year’s 
theme, “Conflict and Compromise in History.”  The Coastal 
Georgia Regional Competition was hosted at the Liberty 
County Performing Arts Center and 200 students participated. 
The winners went on to compete in the state competition in 
Macon on April 21.

Continued on next page8 9



     For the third annual Journeys, the Society continued the 
exploration of Georgia’s barrier islands with Cumberland 
Island. On March 29, Lary Dilsaver, Ph.D., presented 
“Cumberland Island National Seashore: A History of 
Conservation Conflict” on the complex and fascinating 
process of converting a privately-owned refuge into a national 
seashore. There were 200 people in attendance. The field trip 
to Cumberland Island took place on April 11. The group of 52 
people toured Plum Orchard and had the option to hike to the 
beach or Dungeness. 

     This spring, the Society hosted a fourth grade class from 
Frederica Academy for a children’s history and archaeology 
program. The group of students took a field trip to the 
Lighthouse Museum and then spent time at the Cassina 
Garden Club’s Tabby Slave Cabins participating in a mock 
dig and artifact analysis. The Society also partnered with the 
Cassina Garden Club for a Girl Scout patch program and mock 
dig session. A total of 32 school children participated.

     Over 50 Society volunteers were honored at the annual 
Volunteer Appreciation Luncheon on April 17. Special 
recognition was given to those who dedicated over 100 hours 
of volunteer service in 2017. Those recognized were Larry 
Bacon, Myrna Crook, Nancy Jenkins, Patty Mallicote, Jack 
O’Hagan, Janis Rodriguez, and Robin White. 

     The Coast Guard Aids to Navigation Team, based at Naval 
Air Station Jacksonville, connected with our local Auxiliary 
Crew this past May to offer their solution to the lightbulb 
issue at our Lighthouse. They had recently transitioned the 
Amelia Island Lighthouse to a new system, and brought a 
pair of 1,000-watt halogen bulbs for our Lighthouse. The St. 
Simons Crew has since adapted the wiring to ensure that the 
backup lightbulb system works and that it can be hooked 
to a generator during electricity blackouts. Thanks to their 
innovation, the Lighthouse will continue to shine brightly!

 

	 At the third lecture on August 16, Canadian author Ken 
Whyte explored Presidential couple Herbert and Lou Hoover. 
Whyte discussed the Hoover’s visit to Coastal Georgia in 1930 
and examined the 31st president’s remarkable career. Revered 
for organizing major relief efforts in Europe during World War 
I, Hoover was later maligned as president during the Great 
Depression. At his side in good times and bad was his wife 
Lou, an accomplished person in her own right. The couple had 
met at Stanford University, where Mrs. Hoover graduated as 
the only female geology major. Whyte is the former editor-in-
chief of Maclean’s magazine and author of The Uncrowned 
King: The Sensational Rise of William Randolph Hearst, a 
Washington Post Book of the Year. 
	 The series closed on August 23 with a lecture titled 
“Getting Away from It All: Maxfield and Lydia Parrish, from New 
Hampshire to Georgia,” by Sylvia Yount.  Yount detailed the 
relationship between American artist Maxfield Parrish and his 
wife Lydia. In the early 20th century, St. Simons Island became 
a seasonal refuge for Lydia Parrish. She became devoted 
to the preservation of the Gullah Geechee musical heritage, 
publishing the landmark Slave Songs of the Georgia Sea 
Islands in 1942. Yount is the Lawrence A. Fleishman Curator in 
Charge of the American Wing at the Metropolitan Museum of 
Art and organized a major exhibition on Maxfield Parrish, with 
accompanying catalog, for the Pennsylvania Academy of the 
Fine Arts in Philadelphia. She holds a Ph.D. and an M.A. in the 
history of art from the University of Pennsylvania.	
	 The Society is grateful to Wells Fargo Advisors for their 
generous financial support of the Chautauqua Lecture Series.  

     Community Day is normally held in November, but the 
Society did not have the event this year due to preparations 
for the opening of the World War II Home Front Museum. 
 

     The Spring Membership Meeting was held on May 10. 
Author Jim Jordan, presented “The Search for the Missing 
Letter-Book.” Jordan discussed the discovery of slave trader 
Charles Lamar’s long-lost letter book and his research on the 
slave ship Wanderer. There were 200 members in attendance.

     The Little Light Music Concert Series opened on May 13 
with the Tams, followed by Loose Chain on June 10. The Funk 
Brotherhood performed on July 1, and the Sensational Sounds 
of Motown closed the season on September 2.
	 The Series entertained 5,000 concertgoers and 
generated around $40,000 for the Society. We are grateful to 
our generous sponsors: Brown-Rose Wealth Management of 
Morgan Stanley, Elegant Island Living, Moore Stephens Tiller, 
Parker’s Convenience Stores, Sea Island Landscaping, and 
Sea Island Properties.

     The 2018 Chautauqua Lecture Series, For Better, 
For Worse: Exploring History Through Four Compelling 
Relationships, focused on historically significant couples with 
ties to Coastal Georgia and examined the challenges they 
faced during their lives together. The series attracted 200 
attendees per lecture.
	 The series began on August 2 with a lecture 
from historian Steven C. Hahn, Ph.D., titled, “Branded and 
Stigmatized: Mary Musgrove and Thomas Bosomworth.” Dr. 
Hahn’s talk was based on his biography, The Life and Times 
of Mary Musgrove, and he unraveled the story of one of 
colonial Georgia’s most fascinating characters. Dr. Hahn is a 
professor of history and department chair at St. Olaf College 
in Northfield, Minnesota. He holds a master’s degree from the 
University of Georgia and a doctorate from Emory University.
	 On August 9, Daniel Kilbride, Ph.D., presented “A 
Marriage Not Made in Heaven: Fanny Kemble and Pierce Butler.” 
Dr. Kilbride discussed the ill-fated marriage of Fanny Kemble to 
Pierce Mease Butler and his book, An American Aristocracy: 
Southern Planters in Antebellum Philadelphia. Dr. Kilbride 
received his Ph.D. from the University of Florida and is professor 
of history at John Carroll University near Cleveland, Ohio.  	

     The Fall Membership Meeting was held on November 
8. Jamil Zainaldin, Ph.D. presented “World War I: Georgia’s 
Second Great War” in commemoration of the 100th anniversary 
of World War I. Dr. Zainaldin, former President of the Georgia 
Humanities, discussed the impact of the conflict on Georgia. 
There were 200 guests in attendance.

     The Museum Store hosted a Holiday Open House on 
November 17.

     The World War II Home Front Museum opened on 
Saturday, December 8. In celebration of the grand opening, the 
Society hosted four special events. On Thursday, December 
6, a donor appreciation reception was held for major donors. 
On Friday, December 7, all Society members were invited to 
drop by and tour the Museum. Later that day, there was an 
open house for Keepers of the Light. The opening celebration 
for those involved in helping create the Museum was held 
on Saturday, December 8 from 10 a.m. – 12 p.m. The event 
included remarks from Patrick Gallagher, keynote speaker 
Rob Citino, Ph.D., Senior Historian of the National World War 
II Home Front Museum, and a champagne launch to open 
the Museum featuring Mimi Rogers and Ida Mae Lawson. The 
Museum opened to the public at 1 p.m.  A total of 650 guests 
attended the events.

     The Society presented “SSI Archives” each month in 
Elegant Island Living magazine. Produced by Mimi Rogers 
and Sandy Jensen, these articles on local history featured 
photographs and artifacts from our collection.

Programs, Lectures, and Events, continued
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ACQUISITIONS

Photographs (13) of Cassina 
Garden Club slave cabins,  
circa 1932
Donor:  Cassina Garden Club

1998.015

First and limited editions of 
books written by  
Eugenia Price
Donor:  Eileen Humphlett

2009.004

World War II items:  Aircraft 
Warning Service pin, Blue Star 
service flag, and war bond 
stamps booklet
Donor:  Larry Bacon

2017.007

Collection of photographs, 
framed and unframed:  
Coastal Georgia scenes
Donor:  Tommy Jenkins

Photographs

Rudy Kagerer, A Guidebook to 
Lighthouses in North and South 
Carolina, Georgia, and Florida’s 
East Coast, 1996 & 1998 editions
Donor:  Mr. and Mrs. R.L. Kagerer

Booklets

ADDITIONS TO EXISTING COLLECTIONS:

EDUCATION COLLECTION:

RESEARCH LIBRARY:

Medallion commemorating the 
50th Anniversary of The Cloister, 
Sea Island
Donor:  Abe Ludlow

2018.001 Scrapbooks (2) with 
photographs, documents, and 
articles related to local history: 
1940-1944 and 1955-1958
Donor:  William F. Strother

2018.007

DVD:  The Golden Isles at War, 2017;   
oral histories recorded for the 
documentary, electronic media  
and transcripts
Donor:  Lance Toland

2018.008

DVDs, 2018 Coastal Georgia  
Historical Society programs

Journey’s lecture:  “Cumberland Island 
National Seashore:  A History of Conservation 
Conflict” by Lary Dilsaver

Spring Membership Meeting Lecture:   
“Slave-Trader’s Letter-Book:  Charles Lamar 
and the Wanderer” by Jim Jordan

Chautauqua Lecture Series (4):   
“For Better, For Worse:  Exploring History 
through Four Compelling Relationships”

Fall Membership Meeting Lecture:  
“World War I:  Georgia’s Second Great War”  
by Jamil Zainaldin  

2018.009

Photographs, slides, newsletters, 
newspapers, ledgers, and a DVD 
related to the history of Hercules 
Powder Company, Brunswick, Georgia 
Donor:  Pinova, Inc.

2018.002

World War II photographs (2); letters   
(2) and certificates (3) related to the 
Aircraft Warning Service 
Donor:  Grace Compton

2018.005

The Gentleman’s Magazine, London, issues 
dated August 1733, January 1939, and 
September 1942 (unbound) with references to 
James Oglethorpe;  postcards of Christ Church 
Frederica and other Glynn County sites.  
Donor: The Reverend Douglas M. Renegar

2018.006

Photographs, documents, and 
blueprints related to Liberty ship SS 
William B. Woods; identification badge 
of its captain, Edward A. Clark
Donor:  Family of Edward A. Clark

2018.003

Booklet:  SS William B. Woods 
Schedule of Launching,  
April 7, 1943
Donor:  Anna Belle McCaskill

2018.004

THE ARCHAEOLOGY LABORATORY

	 The laboratory at the Historic Coast Guard Station continues to 
be a valuable asset for the study and preservation of local archaeological 
collections, making it possible for the artifacts to stay on the Island and 
available to researchers.  Former intern Marie Meranda returned to help in the 
lab in January thru March and in October.
	 The Golden Isles Archaeological Society continues to provide financial 
support to operations.  Our outstanding volunteers not only contribute their 
time, but also support our activities by donating materials, supplies, and funds.  
Donations included $5,700 from John O’Hagan to fund internship stipends and 
operational needs, as well as numerous in-kind supplies, and $1,400 from Janis 
Rodriguez for the internship fund.  Carbon dating for a Cannon’s Point research 
project was funded by a $2,500 donation from Brett and Sandy Harper and by 
two anonymous gifts, one for $1,000 and one for $250.  Don Meaders donated 
many supplies to keep the lab up and running.  
	 Society board member, Myrna Crook, has donated hundreds of hours 
to managing the lab and providing educational and research services. Our 
consulting archaeologist, Dr. Nicholas Honerkamp, has provided guidance and 
advice during the year.  Five new collections were added in 2018.   A strategic 
review will be undertaken in 2019 to set goals for the lab and archaeology 
programming.

Projects during the year have included:

Processing and curation of materials found during projects at Cannon’s Point Preserve

Cleaning artifacts related to the James Oglethorpe home site on Federal property  
near Fort Frederica 

Expansion of the metal preservation program

Maintaining a database of all artifacts

Updating portable display cases for education programs and creating poster displays

Providing support and information to two graduate students

Assisting with a mock dig for Frederica Academy students

Working with Cassina Garden Club on Girl Scout projects

Relocating the archaeology lab to the basement of the Coast Guard Station.  

Providing numerous educational services to local organizations, including Cannon’s 
Point Preserve, the St. Simons Land Trust Live Oak Society, and Fort Frederica.
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SOCIETY VOLUNTEERS

Since the Society’s founding, volunteers have worked diligently to bring our mission to life as the front-line connection with visitors 
to our Museums. Our successes are due to the dedication, commitment, love of history, and support demonstrated by these 
faithful stewards. We extend our appreciation to these individuals who continue to devote their time and talent to the work of the 
Society serving as Museum docents, tour guides, archives’ registrars and researchers, event volunteers, administrative volunteers, 
archaeology volunteers, and members of the Coast Guard Auxiliary Lighthouse Crew. 

Myrna Crook

Sybil D’Amico

Jim DeLong

Nancy DeLong

John Dieterman

Al Dixon

John Farmer

Leslie Faulkenberry

Gail Feddersen

Aline Gill 

Maggie Glennon

Gracelyn Harrington

Maddisson Harrington

Duane Harris

John Hartland

Susan Hartman

Randy Hires

Ron Hlozansky

Jeff Hoffman

Deborah Hoffmann

Kay Holmes

Nick Honerkamp 

Grace Hopper

Billie Huggins

Randy Irwin

Virginia Jackson

Bruce Jacobs

Carolyn Janssen

Nancy Jenkins

Robert Jenkins

Craig Johnson

Rebecca Johnson

Valerie Kehoe

Chandra Kendall

Joan Lee

Tom Luckstone

Patty Mallicote

Richard Mallicote

Marie Meranda

Ed Meyer

Jack O’Hagan

Richard Orsetti

Pat Overholt

Dwight Payne

Jan Payne

Mike Peck

Lin Purtle

Sybil Ralston

Wendy Reilly

Bobbi Rish

Gail Rivard

Cesar Rodriguez

Janis Rodriguez

Sallie Sasser

Becky Schanding

Tish Searcy

Sara Sheffield

Bob Shell

Mary Shell

Deane Sills

Mason Stewart

Brent Taylor

Lynn Taylor

Anne Thigpen

Evelyn Ting

Dondra Whigham

Robin White

Billy Wiggins

Jerry Winsness

Donna Ainger

Ralph Ainger

Larry Bacon

Susan Bacon

Judith Bagnarozzi

Jim Barnett

Chris Bone

Les Breen

Becky Bridges

Dottie Brodhag

Patricia Buie

Linda Bullock

Steve Bullock

Jean Choate

Scott Clark 

Lindsey Cochran 

Jeff Cole

George Cressman
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WORLD WAR II HOME FRONT MUSEUM 
CAPITAL CAMPAIGN DONORS

Generous gifts from the following individuals, businesses, organizations, and foundations were received through December 31, 2018 
for the new World War II Home Front Museum. The campaign was launched in November 2016 with a goal of $3 million. The goal was 
revised to $3.5 million in December 2017, when contracts were agreed for exhibit fabrication and building modification. In April, the 
Society announced the completion of the 18-month long capital campaign raising over $3.8 million.

$500,000 and above
The Correll Family Foundation

$200,000 to $499,000
Irwin R. Berman, MD and Gail Rose
Jeanne Elizabeth Kaufmann
Robert W. Woodruff Foundation

$100,000 to $199,999
Anonymous (2)
DeLong- Sweet Family Foundation, in honor    	
   of Captain Walter E. “Bud” DeLong, USN 
Mike and Dave Fox 
The Glasebrook Family 
Jack and Anne Glenn Charitable Foundation
Nancy and Lewis Glenn
Sea Island Company
The King and Prince Beach & Golf Resort 
Terry Thomas Foundation
Keith and Barbara Weikel

$50,000 to $99,999
John Dunham and Jane Beadles
Anne and Bill Stembler
The John N. Goddard Foundation 
Linda and Tom Heagy
Jim and Dana Manning
Jack and Betty Moore
M. Edward and Sybil Ralston

$25,000- $49,999
Mr. and Mrs. Melvin L. Adler 
Mr. and Mrs. Norman Bobins, 
   The Robert Thomas Bobins Foundation
Linda and Dick Cravey

Laura and Greer Brown
Janet and Rick Brown
Barbara A. Browne
Louise and Keith Calhoun 
Marsha Certain
William and Susan Coleman
Patty and Todd Deveau
Jack Dinos
Teresa Ervin 
Rick and Jackie Fishman 
Mary and Jimmy Gash 
Georgia Ports Authority 
The Bill and Sandy Glassman Fund
Kathi and Bob Goddard 
Rawson and Janet Gordon
Mr. and Mrs. William H. Goodwin, Jr. 
Cheryl and Tucker Grigg 
Jack and Susan Hartman
Billie and Bob Huggins, In memory of 	
   CPO John D. McWilliams USCG
Ox’s Mobile Fitness
Diana and Bruce Jacobs
Tammy and Andy Jetter
M. Alanson Johnson II
Antonia Laird
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen Lambright
Miriam D. and Wayne A. Lancaster 
Linginfelter Family Charitable Gift Fund
Davis Love III Foundation, Inc. 
Kevin and Linda Lokey
Joanie and Stewart Long
Mr. and Mrs. Edwin R. MacKethan
Nancy and Paul Pandolfi
Mr. and Mrs. Jack Powell
Joe and Jane Prendergast
Kathryne and Jonathan Raclin
Erwin and Allison Reid
Jennifer and John Rose
Donna and Stan Sands, Sands Family 	
   Charitable Fund
Mary and Carl Schellhorn 
Laura and Michael Shea
Charles G. Spalding
Mr. and Mrs. Horace Stringfellow V
Lucy and Michael Thomas
Brenda and Larry Thompson
Robb Willis

Georgia Power Foundation, Inc.
Sally and Edward Hawie
Beth and Tommy Holder
Bill and Sally Jones, 
   The Broadfield Foundation
The Jim and Lynn Moroney Family    		
   Foundation, in memory of Lieutenant 
   JG James McQueen Moroney Jr.  
   USS Quincy (CA-71)
Brenda and Mac Nease
James B. Nicholson, in memory of Floyd 	
   Alexander Nicholson, Merchant Marines 
The Pohlad Family Fund
Cindy and Gene Rackley 
Rich Products – SeaPak Seafood

$10,000- $24,999
Ameris Bank
Linda and Jay Buchert
Dr. Jack and Kay Cantrell
Mark and Ann Chandler
Grace Compton, Compton Family 
Foundation
Eric and Julie Epstein
Friends of Coastal Georgia History
Carol L. Goodman, Lanier-Goodman 
Foundation
Carol and Duane Harris
Dr. Gustavo E and Barbara Z Hernandez
In memory of Tom Hunt by the Douglas H. 
Hunt Family 
Harry, Edward, Ellie and Georgia Hough,  
   in memory of Loraine Miller Kelly 
International Auto Logistics 
Ralph and Sandy Jernigan

Under $1,000
Frances and Millard Allen
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Altman
Diane C. Barnsley
Susan and Dale Barrett 
Ellen and Duncan Beard 
Kathleen Bennett
Wanda Bernhardt
Tori and Braye Boardman 
Marcia Boney
Frank E. Booker, III
Mardria Pearce Blanton 
Lawrence and Becky Bridges
Sam and Janice Brinkley 
Katy and Wheeler Bryan, Jr. 
Angela Burns
Robert L. Bunting and Jane Briggs- Bunting 
Colonel and Mrs. John G. Campbell 
Anne C. Chubb
Patricia Collins
Richard and Debbie Comley
Trenton Cotney
Myrna Crook
Patsy and Fred Cuthbert
Joann and Ted Davis 
Beth and Bill Downey 
Ellen Fleming
Peter Fleming III
David and Mary Lou Folts
Mary Graham and Jim Foster
Raymond and Kathleen Gansereit 
Georgia Association of Chamber of 		
   Commerce Executives
Donna and Patrick Godbey 
Carolyn and Kenneth Hall
Carol and Michael Hanneld
Mr. and Mrs. Tom Haughney, 
   In honor of Navy Veteran Jack Claiborne
Adelaide Heisel 
Miranda and Stephen Hires
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen Holt
Karen Hufnagel
Mr. and Mrs. Lowry Hunt 
Sandy Jensen
Marsha Johnson
Mike and Nardis Kellar
Lee King (King Colonial Ford) 

Sherri and Mitchell Jones
Ellen and Diane Kinsey- Dempsey
Scott and Gail Ledbetter
Nancy and John Ludwig 
Julie and Mike Martin
In memory of R.W. “Bill” Martin
Reg and Diana Murphy
Susan and Don Myers
Sally and McKee Nunnally
John and Linda Powers
Thomas J. Regan Jr. 
Janis and Cesar Rodriguez
Mimi and John Rogers
Mr. and Mrs. John L. Selman
Southeast Georgia Health System
United Community Bank
Laura and John Wallace

$5,000- $9,999
Chuck and Sue Cansler
Phoebe R. Flickinger
Carolyn and Bud Hearn
Brenda and Buddy Jones
Mr. James Jones
LeoDelle Lassiter Jolley Foundation
Arthur and Lindee Lucas
Marshland Credit Union 
Carol and Ben Slade
Turner & Associates

$1,000- $4,999
Mr. Bonneau Ansley
Susan and Larry Bacon
Mrs. Jerry Blackstock
Reg and Terry Bridges

Monica and Casey Lavin
Lucy R. and Gary Lee, Jr.
Mr. Lance Lipman 
Charlotte and Bill Lueckel
Patricia Lynch
Ms. Carole Lyons
Ann McCann
Jack and Jeanne Earle McConnell
Robert Meek
Larry and Karin Mills
Ruthie and Jack Morse
Peter and Deborah Murphy
John O’Hagan
Patricia and Jack Overholt 
Dwight and Jan Payne
Ann Pequigney
Robert W. Potokar and  
   Patricia J. Featherstone 
Arthur Pittman
Ms. Lin Purtle
Vicki Ream
Marie Richardson
Nathan Russo
Karen and Mahlon Schneider
Sara and Wayne Sheffield
Jeffery Small
Wilma Smelcer 
Curt Smith
Mr. and Mrs. Wilfred B. Smith, 
   In honor of Terry Doster
Edith M. Smoak
Dianne Searcy Smoot
Marian Stevens
Sandra M. Storino
Leigh Ann and Tommy Stroud Jr. 
Mr. and Mrs. Bill Stuckey
Mrs. Barbara Sullivan
Phil Tardif 
Mr. Brent W. Taylor
Skip Slocum and Sara Taylor
William and Jane Thau 
Anne-Marie Frank Walsh
Linda Woodall
Ms. Sheila Woodard 
Mr. and Mrs. M.H. Woodside
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SOCIETY MEMBERS

Keeper of the Light
Keepers join the Society annually at  
$1,000 or more. 

LUMINARY
$10,000 and above

Mike and Dave Fox
Jeanne E. Kaufmann 
   and Roger Ryan
Barbara and Gus Hernandez

BENEFACTOR
$5,000 to $9,999

Bobolink Foundation,
  Wendy and Hank Paulson
Grace E. Compton
Sinclair Frederick III and 
   Helen Frederick in memory
   of Ethel Blandford Prescott
Nancy and Lewis Glenn
Diane and Ellen Kinsey-Dempsey
Muriel and Jack Windolf

PATRON
$2,500 to $4,999

Bell Family Foundation,
    Jennifer and Tom Bell
Linda and Jay Buchert
Linda and Dick Cravey
Mary Bryan and Frank DeLoach
DeLong-Sweet Family Foundation, 
    Nancy and Jim DeLong
Cheryl and Dan DuPree
Sam Franklin III
Linda and Tom Heagy
Brenda and Buddy Jones

Chris and Ken Henson
Valerie Hepburn and David Hayes
Beth and Tommy Holder
Grace Hopper
HunterMaclean 
Abby and John Irby
Cathy and Clay Jackson
Sandy and Ralph Jernigan
Tammy and Andy Jetter
Mr. & Mrs. M. Alanson Johnson II
Sherri and Mitchell Jones
Nardis and Mike Kellar
Brenda and Jack Kilgore
John and Elizabeth Killgallon
Gail King
Antonia Laird
Janice Lamattina
Miriam and Wayne Lancaster
Mimsie and Reese Lanier
Gail and Scott Ledbetter
Linda and Kevin Lokey
Joanie and Stewart Long
Tim and Traci Lowe
Lindee and Art Lucas
Nancy and John Ludwig
Deb and Dan Luginbuhl
Elsie and Ed MacKethan
Martha G. Martin
Lou and Mason McKnight
Ann and Don Meaders
Barbara and Peter Miller
Nancy and Jeff Molitor
Jane A. Montgomery
Pam and Marty Morris
Deborah and Peter Murphy
Diana and Reg Murphy
Susan and Don Myers
Mr. and Mrs. C.V. Nalley III
Kim and Tom Noonan
Colleen and Sam Nunn,
    The Nunn Family Foundation
John J. O’Hagan

Jim and Dana Manning
Julie and Mike Martin
Betty and Jack Moore
Brenda and Mac Nease
Cindy and Gene Rackley
Bonney and Billy Shuman
Anne and Bill Stembler
Laura and John Wallace

SUSTAINER
$1,000 to $2,499

Barbara and Bill Abbate
ACG Wealth, Inc.
Bonnie and Mel Adler
Christina Allen
Frances and Millard Allen
Kate and Lanny Allgood
Elkin Alston
Gayle and Jimmy Alston
Ameris Bank
Amman Rice Bennett 
    Wealth Management, 
    Merrill Lynch
Sharon and Bonneau Ansley Jr.
Pauletta and Bob Atwood
Susan and Larry Bacon
Patricia Barmeyer
Beacon Properties, 
   Ruth and A.J. Swann
Ida P. Benton
Irwin Berman
Judy and Claude Booker
Sarah and Jim Borders
Nell and Tommy Bradbury
Reg and Terry Bridges
Broadfield Foundation,
   Sally and Bill Jones III
Laura and Greer Brown
Janet Brown
Barbara Browne and 
   Roger Newman

Linda Olsen
Nancy and Paul Pandolfi
Dana and Patrick Parker
Jan and Dwight Payne
Bonnie and David Perdue
Dwight and Caroline Plyler
Joan and Neal Pope
William P. Portman
Jo Ann and Tom Powell 
Jane and Joe Prendergast
Kathryne and Jonathan Raclin
Sybil Ralston
Tom Regan
John Rodman
Janis and Cesar Rodriguez
Mimi and John Rogers
Sue and Tom Sayer
Mary and Carl Schellhorn
Karen and Mahlon Schneider
Alice and John Selman
Laura and Mike Shea
Pat and Bob Schieffer
Nancy and Steve Simms
Carol and Ben Slade
St. Simons Bank & Trust
Hillary and Bud Stringfellow
Rosemary Wade Strickland
Anne and Robert Stolz
Frankie and Gordon Strother
Tommy and Sally Stroud
Ethelynn and Bill Stuckey
Barbara Sullivan
Brooke B. and Rees M. Sumerford
Brenda and Larry Thompson
Turner and Associates Insurance, 
   Robbie Turner
Lynda and Randy Tye
Maria and Tom Wheeler
Mildred Wilcox
Philip and Mary Hart Wilheit
Gayle and Dennis Winchester
Deborah and David Wright 

Belitje Bull 
Pamela Hamilton and
   Dennis Burgess
Louise and Keith Calhoun
Sue and Chuck Cansler
Kay and Jack Cantrell
Pat and Tom Carlock
Leslie and Mac Carlton
Bill and Linda Carter
Cassina Garden Club
Mark and Ann Chandler
Adgate and Dargan Cole III
Alice and David Crawford
Meg and Jack Crews
Myrna Crook
Patsy and Fred Cuthbert
Emily and Lee Davenport
Wycliffe DeLong
Susie and Roy Dorrance
Mr. and Mrs. William Downey
Jane Beadles and John Dunham
Sarah and Laurence Dunn
Susan and Patrick Dunn
Mr. Douglas Edwards
Kerry and Blair Elledge
Martha and Lamar Ellis
Jan and Phil Fortune
Cindy and Bill Fowler
Tricia and Doug Freeman
Friends of Coastal Georgia History
Georgia Power
Georgia Sea Grill, Zack Gowen
Alice Glenn
Nancy and Holcombe Green
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Goddard
Janet and Rawson Gordon
Kay and Jim Harrell
Phillis and Max Harrell
Carol and Duane Harris
Susan and Jack Hartman
Mr. and Mrs. Edward J. Hawie
Jennifer and Robert Hays

ASSISTANT KEEPER 
Assistant Keepers join the Society  
at the $500 level. 			 
		
Mr. and Mrs. Dale Barrett	
Cassina Garden Club		
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Doubleday		
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Fishman		
Mr. and Mrs. Kelly Goalby		
Dr. and Mrs. Patrick Godbey		
Mrs. Elliott Gumaer		
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Hurt		
Southeast Georgia Health System		
Mr. and Mrs. Thad Truett
Ms. Susan Watts	

LAMPLIGHTER
Lamplighter members join the Society 
at the $300 level. 		
	
Mr. John Bauser and Ms. Cheryl Hargrove
Colonel and Mrs. Russell Bolt
Mr. and Mrs. Rocker Channell
Ms. Elizabeth DeMato
Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth Faulkenberry
Mr. and Mrs. Kevin Flynn
Mr. and Mrs. Patrick Grozier
Mr. and Mrs. Bob Huggins
Mr. and Mrs. Bruce Jacobs
Mr. James Jones
Mr. and Mrs. Leon Jorgensen
Mr. and Mrs. David Kerstetter
Mr. and Mrs. Clive Oatley
Mrs. Mary Perry
Mr. and Mrs. William Pitt
Ms. Jodi Rahal
Mr. and Mrs. James Rehlaender
Mr. and Mrs. Wayne Sheffield
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Sizemore
Mr. and Mrs. Luke Smith
Ms. Georgia Bailey Usry
Mr. and Mrs. Gary Young
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CURATOR
Curator members join the Society  
at the $150 level. 	
	
Mr. and Mrs. Richard B. Altman	
Mr. and Mrs. Phillip Attridge
Mr. and Mrs. John F. Austin
Ms. Judith Benjamin
Mrs. Lynda Bisher
Mr. Christopher Bone
Mr. and Mrs. Wheeler Bryan
Mr. and Mrs. Randy Burgess
Mrs. Deanna Clark
Mr. David Crews
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Cronin
Mr. Robert Cunningham and Ms. Tracy Lovell
Ms. Martha Jane Dodson
Dr. and Mrs. Mark Friedman
Mrs. Katherine Fuller
Mrs. Loanne Hamje
Mr. and Mrs. Jack Hassinger
Ms. Peggy Hatcher
Mr. and Mrs. Frank Hayden
Mr. and Mrs. Donald Heinecke
Ms. Mary Barton Hitt
Mrs. Ethel Horton
Mr. and Mrs. Clark Isaac
Ms. Virginia Jackson
Dr. and Mrs. Steven Johnson
Mr. and Mrs. Victor Jost
Mr. David Keen
Ms. Judi Kelley
Mr. John Shumaker and Ms. Kim Kelly
Mr. and Mrs. Kevin Kiernan
Mr. Jerry Lamb
Mr. and Mrs. William Lueckel
Ms. Julie Irwin Lunt
Mr. and Mrs. Roderick M. Lusted
Senator and Mrs. Mack F. Mattingly
Ms. Anna Belle McCaskill
Mr. Don McCue and Mrs. Carol Koracin

Mr. and Mrs. John Cole
Mr. and Mrs. Bill Coleman
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Comley
Mr. and Mrs. James Cook
Mr. and Mrs. Grover Cleveland Cook
Mr. Jonathan Cooper
Mr. and Mrs. Adrian Coote
Mr. and Mrs. Dale W. Covington
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Cowan
Mr. and Mrs. George Cressman
Ms. Chris Culver
Mr. and Mrs. Brad Curtis
Mr. and Mrs. John Dabkowski
Mr. and Mrs. John Dalis
Mr. and Mrs. Bill Daniel
Mr. and Mrs. Ted Davis
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Davis
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph DeFoe
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Dennard
Mr. and Mrs. Todd Deveau
Dr. and Mrs. William Disque
Mr. Jean Dole and Ms. Tracy Techau
Mr. and Mrs. George Dorsey
Mr. Stephen Doster
Ms. Gwen Douglas
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Douglas
Mr. and Mrs. Sherman Dudley
Mr. and Mrs. Prentice Eager
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Early
Mr. and Mrs. William Easley
Mr. and Mrs. Vince Ebbeskotte
Dr. and Mrs. Hugh Eisen
Mr. and Mrs. George Ellis
Mr. and Mrs. Ed Ellis
Mr. Robert Engle
Mr. and Mrs. Jon Fatica
Ms. Patricia Featherstone and  
   Mr. Robert Potokar
Ms. Joann Felder
Drs. Don and Dottie Fielder
Mr. Thomas Fine and Dr. Patricia Maffeo
Mr. Robert Fischer and Ms. Betty Oliver

Mr. ChristopherMundy
Mr. and Mrs. David O’Hagan
Mr. and Mrs. Jack W. Overholt
Ms. Lin Purtle
Mr. and Mrs. Tim Roose
Mr. and Mrs. Ed Saboe
Mr. and Mrs. Kent Smith
Ms. Margie Stockton and Mr. Harry Marshall
Mr. and Mrs. Steve Swain
Ms. Amy Sykes
Mr. and Mrs. William Thau
Mr. and Mrs. Lawson Thigpen
Mr. and Mrs. Jay Lister Walton
Mr. John B. Wells
Mr. and Mrs. J. Thomas Whelchel
Brig. Gen. and Mrs. Clinton H. Winne

FAMILY
Family members join at the Society  
at the $100 level.	
		
Mr. and Mrs. R.W. Adams
Dr. Joseph Adams
Mr. and Mrs. Randy Addison
Mr. and Mrs. Ralph Ainger
Mr. Michael Albo
Mr. and Mrs. James E. Alexander
Mr. and Mrs. William Allen
Mr. and Mrs. Phillip S. Allen
Mr. Merrill Alton-Graham and Mauri Graham
Mr. and Mrs. David Anderson
Mr. and Mrs. Richard M. Applegate
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Arvin
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Aspinwall
Dr. and Mrs. Edwin T. Avret
Mr. and Mrs. Peter Aydelott
Mr. and Mrs. Frank Baker
Mr. and Mrs. Kern Baker
Mr. and Mrs. Fred Barlow
Mrs. Katherine Barnes
Ms. Donna Bassett
Mr. and Mrs. Carl Baumgardner

Ms. Elizabeth Fitts
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Foster
Mr. and Mrs. James Foster
Mr. William France
Ms. Christine Franklin
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Gaither
Dr. and Mrs. Branham Garth
Mr. and Mrs. James Gash
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Gates
Mr. and Mrs. Tim Gay
Mr. and Mrs. Billy Gibson
Mr. Michael Gilles
Mr. and Mrs. Jose Gonzalez
Mr. and Mrs. Mark Gordon
Mr. Jack Gore and Mrs. Charlotte Floyd-Gore
Mr. Cannon Gould
Mr. and Mrs. Keith Graham
Mr. and Mrs. Philip Graitcer
Dr. Daniel Hagan
Mr.and Mrs. Rick Haines
Mr. and Mrs. Jody Haley
Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth Hall
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Hanneld
Mr. and Mrs. Jerry Harper
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Harper
Mr. and Mrs. Henry H. Harrell
Mr. and Mrs. Robert L. Harris
Ms. Judi Harrison
Mr. and Mrs. Keith Harrison 
Mr. and Mrs. Alden Harwood
Mr. and Mrs. Tom Haughney
Ms. Celia Hay
Mr. Bain Head
Ms. Susie Henning
Prof. and Mrs. Matthew Higgins
Ms. Fran Hilsman
Mr. and Mrs. James Hinsley
Mrs. Ronald Hlozansky
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Hoffman
Mr. and Mrs. Tate Holbrook
Mr. and Mrs. Tom Holmes
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen Holt

Ms. Linda Bautista
Mr. and Mrs. Sam Beckham
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Belcher
Mr. and Mrs. Jim Bell
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Bell
Mr. J.D. Benefield
Ms. Jo S. Bennett
Mr. and Mrs. J. Paul Benson
Mr. and Mrs. Bill Bice
Mr. Van Black
Mr. and Mrs. Tilman Blakely
Mr. and Mrs. Cliff Blanchard
Mr. David Blumenfield and  
   Ms. Paula Eubanks
Ms. Lora Ruble Bohannon
Mr. and Mrs. Jimmy Booth
Mr. and Mrs. William Bost
Mr. and Mrs. Leslie Breen
Ms. Adeane Bregman
Mr. and Mrs. George Brennan
Mr. and Mrs. Don Brewer
Mr. and Mrs. Lawrence Bridges
Mr. and Mrs. Sam Brinkley
Mr. and Mrs. Jack Brodhag
Mr. and Mrs. Joe Brown
Mr. Bob D. Brown
Mr. and Mrs. Bill Brown
Mr. and Mrs. Byron Brown
Mr. William Brown
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Bryan
Mr. and Mrs. Steven H. Bullock
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Bunting
Col. and Mrs. John Campbell
Mr. and Mrs. Ed Carpenter
Mr. and Mrs. Glenn Carson
Mr. and Mrs. Grover Carrington
Mr. and Mrs. C.E. Carter
Mr. and Mrs. Glenn Carson
Mr. and Mrs. Jim Chapman
Ms. Catherine Chicos
Ms. Erin Ciulla
Rev. and Mrs. Julian Clarke

Mr. and Mrs. Lee Hopkins
Mr. and Mrs. Harry Howard
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Howenstine
Mr. and Mrs. Stanley Humphries
Mr. and Mrs. Jim Hunke
Mr. and Mrs. Douglas Hunt
Mr. and Mrs. Clinton Hutchins
Mr. Russell Jacobs and Dr. Cindy Jacobs
Mr. Ronald Jacobs and Ms. Marsha Jenkins
Mr. Darrell Jacox
Mr. and Mrs. Hutch Johnson
Mr. and Mrs. Alan Jordan
Mrs. Carla Kalil
Ms. Augusta Kammer
Mr. and Mrs. Dick Kasak
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Kegel
Mr. and Mrs. Ed Kehoe
Mr. and Mrs. Stiles A. Kellett
Mr. and Mrs. Eugene Kelly
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Kelterborn
Mr. and Mrs. Larry Kennedy 
Mr. and Mrs. James Kielt
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Kirtley
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Klem
Ms. Diane Knight and Mr. Ray Miller
Ms. Lisa Knust
Mr. and Mrs. Dave Krug
Mr. David Lakari
Mr. Stephen Landis
Mr. and Mrs. Jeff Layman
Judge and Mrs. William F. Lee
Mr. and Mrs. Gary Lee
Ms. Joan Lee
Mr. and Mrs. Royce Leggett
Mr. and Mrs. Milton M. Leggett
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Lewis
Mr. and Mrs. Fred Lindquist
Mr. Lance Lipman and Ms. Gail Cook
Mr. and Mrs. Charles R. Lott
Mr. and Mrs. Joe Lyons
Mr. and Mrs. Joel Maddox
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Mallicote

Memberships, continued
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Mr. and Mrs. John A. Mancini
Mr. and Mrs. David Markey
Ms. Pamela Marshall
Ms. Rebecca Marshall
Mrs. Rebecca Martin
Mr. and Mrs. Vernon Martin
Mr. and Mrs. Phillip Mason
Mr. and Mrs. Jim McAdams
Col. and Mrs. John McConnell
Mr. and Mrs. Dennie McCrary
Mr. and Mrs. John McCreadie
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas B. McIlvain
Mr. William A. McIntosh
Mr. and Mrs. Mike McKinney
Mrs. JoAnn Meisel
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Meschke
Mr. and Mrs. Ed Meyer
Mr. and Mrs. Larry Mills
Mr. and Mrs. Eugene Millsap
Mr. and Mrs. Harry Moffett
Ms. Debbie Mollycheck
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen Mooney
Mr. and Mrs. Mark Morcus
Mr. Carlton A. Morrison
Mrs. Jennifer Morrow
Mr. and Mrs. Jack O. Morse
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Moser
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Muir
Mr. and Mrs. Willie Murphy El
Mr. Michael Mustard
Mr. and Mrs.W. Eugene Nichols
Mr. and Mrs. George Nies
Mr. Gary Nikoukary
Ms. Mary O’Connor
Mr. and Mrs. Don T. O’Quinn
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Oliver
Mr. and Mrs. Olaf H. Olsen
Mrs. Kathleen Otto
Ms. Lorene Palmer
Mr. Greg Pease
Mr. and Mrs. Dan Pentecost
Mrs. Germaine Perambo

INDIVIDUAL
Individual members join the  
Society at the $50 level.
		  	
Mr. David Abell
Mrs. Camille Adams
Ms. Leslie Aldridger
Mr. David Alexander
Ms. Katherine B. Allen
Ms. Anne Ambrose
Ms. Suzanne Amiano
Dr. Margaret Amstutz
Ms. Jeanne Anderson
Mrs. Marjorie H. Anderson
Mr. Joe Andrews
Mr. Richard F. Armstrong
Mr. Bob Aronson
Ms. Susan Aronson
Mrs. Jane Asher
Ms. Sue Ashmore
Ms. Jami Bailey
Ms. Wendy Baker
Ms. Nelda Ballagh
Ms. Diane C. Barnsley
Mr. Richard Bassett
Mr. Michael Bauser
Mrs. Carol J. Bell
Ms. Kathleen Bennett
Mrs. Kay Benson
Ms. Julie Bice
Ms. Shelia M. Bingaman
Ms. Christine Biscardi
Mr. Reese Bischoff
Mrs. Margaret Blackstock
Dr. Sharon Bolin
Ms. Elizabeth Bommer
Ms. Marcia Boney
Mr. Frank Booker
Ms. Elizabeth Braswell
Ms. Fran Brauer
Mrs. Angela E. Burns
Ms. Dorris Burton

Mr. and Mrs. Buzzy Pickren
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Pieschel
Ms. Christina Pinkerton
Mr. Arthur Pittman
Mr. and Mrs. Mark Podlin
Mr. and Mrs. Clark Price
Mr. Kevin L. Priddy
Mr. and Mrs. George Ragsdale
Mr. Tim Ranney
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Reid
Mr. and Mrs. John Renfroe
Mr. and Mrs. James Renner
Mr. and Mrs. Jeff Rentz
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Rightnour
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Rinkevich
Mr. and Mrs. Don Rogers
Mr. and Mrs. John Rogers
Mr. and Mrs. Micheal Rogge
Mr. and Mrs. Bell Ronay
Mr. and Mrs. Ken Rushin
Mr. and Mrs. S. Whitten Rusk
Mr. John Ryman
Mr. and Mrs. Paul B. Salter
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Scarbrough
Mr. David Schauer
Mr. and Mrs. Charlie Schmitz
Mr. and Mrs. Ray Scott
Mr. and Mrs. Lawrence Sechler
Mr. and Mrs. Brad Shanks
Ms. Diane Sheehan
Mr. and Mrs. Albert F. Shelander
Mr. Robert Shell
Mr. John Shepherd
Mr. Don Baker and Mr. Randy Siegel
Mr. L. Michael Simmons
Mr. and Mrs. Christopher Slack
Mr. and Mrs. Wilfred Smith
Mrs. David T. Smith
Mr. and Mrs. Clyde Smith
Mr. and Mrs. William C. Smith
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Smith
Ms. Cindy Smith

Mrs. Mary Jo Busby-Griffith
Mrs. Nancy Butler
Ms. Louise Campbell
Mr. Doug Campbell
Dr. Sage Campione
Ms. Jan Carriker
Mrs. Helen Castrillo
Mr. Austin Catts
Mr. Daniel Champaigne
Ms. Ann King Chapman
Dr. Jean Choate
Ms. Anne Chubb
Mr. Wayne Ciano
Ms. Lillian Clarke
Ms. Patricia H. Collins
Ms. Ginny Connors
Mrs. Linda Cooper
Mrs. Ann Corley
Ms. Judy Crews
Ms. Elizabeth Crowther
Ms. Ann Crowther
Mrs. Linda Culver
Ms. Chris Curry
Mrs. Leah Curtis
Ms. Pamela Curtis
Mrs. Priscilla Darby
Mr. Justin Davey
Mrs. Joyce Davies
Ms. Alison Dawson
Ms. Cheryl DeMarco
Mrs. Rodney Dennis
Ms. Rose Desena
Ms. Barbara Diemmer
Mrs. Margaret Dodd
Ms. Eda	  Donofrio
Ms. Mary C. Donohue
Mrs. Joyce Douglass
Mrs. Mary L. Dressner
Ms. Dianne Durand
Mr. Chris Dyson
Ms. Sarah Ellerbee
Mrs. Rebecca Estes

Mr. and Mrs. Charles Spalding
Mr. and Mrs. Craig Staresinich
Mr. and Mrs. Mason Stewart
Mr. Michael Stroud
Mr. and Dr. Gregory Stucky
Ms. Sara Taylor and Mr. Skip Slocum
Mr. and Mrs. Jonathan Tennant
Mr. and Mrs. M.D. Terry
Dr. Donald M. Thieme and Dr. Hanae Kanno
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Thomas
Mr. and Mrs. Douglas Thornton
Mr. and Mrs. Wallace Tillman
Mr. J Wayne Tindall
Dr. and Mrs. Clarence Torrance
Mr. Terry Trotochaud
Ms. Debra D. Vaughan
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Viall
Ms. Marlene Louise Walters
Mr. and Mrs. George Waterhouse
Mr. and Mrs. Ronnie Wehunt
Mr. and Mrs. Jonathan Weller
Mr. and Mrs. Mark Wetherington
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Wiggins
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Wilkinson
Mr. Richard Williamson and  
   Ms. Janie Shaheen
Mr. and Mrs. John Winsness
Mr. and Mrs. Jerry Winsness
Mr. and Mrs. Royce Wood
Mr. and Mrs. Frank Worley
Mr. and Mrs. Russell Wright
Mr. and Mrs. Lyle F. Yates
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Young

Mr. Michael Falsetta
Rev. John Farmer
Ms. Jean Farrant
Mrs. Byra Fell
Mrs. Michael J. Fixx
Mrs. Mary Lou Folts
Ms. Amanda Ford
Mr. Robert Freeman
Ms. Martha French
Ms. Marilyn Friddle
Ms. Margaret Gallagher
Ms. Paula Galland
Ms. Mary Jane Gamble
Ms. Lasse Gammage
Mrs. Kathleen Gansereit
Mrs. Carole Ginzl
Ms. Margaret Glennon
Ms. Melissa Shinn Glikes
Ms. Gay Gober
Ms. Lynn Goldblatt
Mrs. Mary Gonsalves
Ms. Georgia Graves
Mrs. Frances Graves
Ms. Marie Gray
Ms. Nancy Gregory
Ms. Mary Gress
Ms. Joyce Gromade
Ms. Mitzi Grubb
Ms. Kathy Hall
Mrs. Lee Haller
Ms. Georgia Lee Halley
Mrs. Betsy Hamilton
Mr. John Harper
Mr. Brett M. Harper
Mr. Robert Harris
Mr. Franklin A. Hart
Ms. Jodi Hartley
Ms. Janet Hays
Ms. Joyce Heinz
Mrs. Adelaide J. Heisel
Ms. Anna Henry
Ms. Marie Hines

Mrs. Randy Hires
Ms. Martha Hodge
Ms. Carol Hoffine
Mrs. Jeffrey L. Hoffman
Mrs. Deborah Hoffmann
Ms. Lurlyne Holland
Ms. Gail Horton
Ms. Karen Hufnagel
Ms. Patricia Ide
Ms. Emily Ingram
Ms. Lois Owens Irvin
Mr. Henry Jackson
Ms. Carolyn Janssen
Mrs. Raymond Jarvis
Mr. William Jeffers
Mr. Herndon Jenkins
Mrs. Nancy Jenkins
Ms. Patricia Jordan
Mrs. W. M. Kampschmidt
Ms. Beth Keaton
Ms. Beth S. Kempe
Ms. Chandra Kendall
Mrs. Marcia Kester
Mr. Rob Kraich
Ms. Catherine Kyker
Ms. Lynn Ladefoged
Ms. Harriet Langford
Ms. Brenda Langley
Ms. Kay	 Boylen Larche
Ms. Marn Larsen-Ball
Ms. Paige Larson
Mr. George Lawton
Ms. Margaret Lee
Ms. Elizabeth LeSueur
Ms. Carol Long
Mrs. Norma Lucas
Ms. Patricia Lynch
Mrs. Judy Lyons
Ms. Jackie Magnant
Ms. Constance Malmquist
Ms. Lee D. Malone
Mrs. Claudia Malone

Family Memberships, continued

Continued on next page22 23



Ms. Anna K. Mansfield
Mr. Vincent Marchionna
Ms. Mary Jane Marsh
Ms. Ann McCann
Ms. Frances McLean
Ms. Patricia McMillan
Mr. Robert Meek
Mrs. Carla Melvin
Ms. Holly Free Mobley
Mr. John W. Moore
Ms. Kari Morris
Mrs. Pamela Mueller
Mr. Emerson Mungin
Mr. Robert M. Murphy
Ms. Beverly Myers
Dr. Robert Natzke
Mr. Trammell Newton
Mrs. Virginia O’Connor
Mrs. Rachel Overton
Ms. Amelia Pace
Mrs. Judith Parker
Ms. Ann Parmalee
Ms. Bette Peirce
Ms. Camille Penders
Ms. Helen R. Peppiatt
Ms. Ann E. Pequigney
Ms. Gloria G. Phillips
Mrs. Carole Ploeger
Mrs. Susan Pool
Ms. Sophia Porson
Ms. Holly Pritchard
Mr. Mark Propst
Ms. Vicki Ream
Mrs. Wendy Reilly
Mr. Matthew Revis
Ms. Marie Richardson
Ms. Robin Rish
Ms. Gail Rivard
Ms. Jane Rives
Mr. John W. Robinson
Mrs. Pamela Roseman
Mrs. George Roulhac

Ms. Madeleine Royal
Ms. Ann Russell
Mrs. Mike Sasser
Ms. Kathryn Saunders
Ms. Elizabeth Smith Scarboro
Mr. Lawrence Scarborough
Ms. Lynn Schofield
Ms. Virginia Schroder
Mrs. Alison Schueneman
Ms. Julie Sellers
Mrs. Gary Sheffield
Mrs. Claire Sherrill
Ms. Betty Shinn
Mrs. Janet Shirley
Mrs. Linda Shonesy
Ms. Barbara Titus Shultz
Mrs. Deane Sills
Ms. Sara Elizabeth Smith
Ms. Marilyn A. Smith
Mr. Julian Smith
Ms. Edith Smoak
Ms. Dianne Searcy Smoot
Mrs. Virginia Snyder
Mrs. Roberta Sortwell
Mr. Nelson Spriggs
Mrs. Barbara Sprouse
Mr. Norman Stevens
Mr. Larry Stinson
Ms. Judith Stipp
Mrs. Sandra M. Storino
Ms. Carolyn Strohm
Ms. Tess Stuermer
Mr. Alexander Suto
Mr. Carl O. Svendsen
Mr. Tom Sweeney
Mr. Brent W. Taylor
Taylor House Interiors
Ms. Nancy Thurn
Ms. Evelyn Ting
Mrs. Orita Tonkens
Touch Inc.
Ms. Laura Trippe

Mrs. Jacquelin Turbidy
Mrs. Cheryl Turner
Mrs. Louise Ufer
University of Georgia Main Library
Ms. Christine Walden
Ms. Beth Carey Wallace
Mr. Frank O. Walsh
Ms. Susan Ward
Ms. Jeanne Warwick
Ms. Marilyn Webb
Mrs. Neile Weis
Mrs. Dee West
Ms. Kathie Whalen
Mrs. Star Wheeler
Ms. Robin White
Ms. Linda White
Ms. Jane Wilder
Mrs. Susan Williamson
Ms. Joan Wilson
Mr. Jim Wolf
Ms. Gail Wolflick
Ms. Linda Woodall
Mrs. Ann Wright
Ms. Bonita Wright
Ms. Frances Zwenig
Ms. Margaret Herman
Mr. Van Black
Mr. Jim Wolf
Mr. Mark Propst
Ms. Gwen Mayberry-White

LIFETIME*
Lifetime members made a 
one time gift of $1,000 to the 
Society and are recognized as a 
member in perpetuity.

Mr. Ray Acosta
Dr. and Mrs. Vincent Albo 
Mr. and Mrs. Dean Auten 
Dr. Irwin Berman
Mr. and Mrs. Philip Berolzheimer

Mr. and Mrs. David Berry
Mr. and Mrs. William Burdell
Mr. Curtis Carter
Mr. and Mrs. Jeff Cole 
Mr. Frederick Cooper 
Ms. Marie Dodd 
Mr. and Mrs. Albert Fendig 
Mr. and Mrs. E. Floyd
Mr. and Mrs. Edward Hawie 
Mr. Willilam Haymon 
Dr. Albert Henderson 
Mr. and Mrs. Donald Hoven 
Mr. and Mrs. Richard King 
Ellen and Diane Kinsey-Dempsey
Mrs. Ruth Kolumber 
Mr. and Mrs. Jerry Latvala  
Dr. Astor Lim
Mr. and Mrs. N. McVeigh III 
Mrs. Nancy Montgomery 
Mr. W.P. O’Halloran 
Mr. and Mrs. Patrick Parker
Mr. Bruce Rado   
Mr. and Mrs. William Ramsaur
Mr. and Mrs. Cesar Rodriguez
Mrs. Joseph Ross  
Mr. and Mrs. Gordon Strother
Mr. and Mrs. Gaines Sturdivant
Mr. and Mrs. William Tipton
Mr. G. Turnipseed
Mr. Lamar Webb
Mr. and Mrs. John Wilsher 

*This membership category  
is no longer offered. 
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